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Northern Maine - Those numbers are having serious consequences for not only this part of Maine, but for the entire state.  50 years ago the Class of 1969 of Greenville High School had 54 graduates.  This year the graduating class consists of 8 girls and 10 boys.  Future numbers are equally foreboding.  The Superintendent of Schools is predicting a further 8% decline over the next two years.
The declines are not limited to Greenville.  Near the northern border with New Brunswick, Aroostook County, the potato farming region of the state, has seen its population decline by 7 percent since 2010, and, to make matters worse, the majority of residents are now older than 65.
Mainers are well aware of this demographic shift and decline, but I have not yet seen any indication that meaningful steps are being taken to address the problem.  There was a recent meeting held in Presque Isle in Aroostook County to discuss the declining numbers, which the two speakers from Minnesota (both paid) termed “out-migration.”  There were no numbers provided concerning attendance, but is worth noting that their presentation two days earlier in another Aroostook town had to be cancelled due to low attendance.  The Presque Isle meeting unfortunately evolved into generational name-calling.  Some business owners used the term “millennial generation” to complain “their communication skills are not good...it’s a constant challenge.”  A 24-year old who is Chair of Momentum Aroostook took umbrage, calling the remark “an unfortunate generalization.”  Other employers who spoke took a more pragmatic approach, suggesting that schools in the county should educate students “early on about local employment opportunities.”
What no one addressed in this meeting, or in any other discussion of “out-migration,” is the inherent accelerator that current education curriculum provides to entice students to leave this region.  As more and more students are pushed into college preparation courses (chemistry, calculus, Advanced Placement courses in other subjects) the expectation is that they will attend university to pursue studies leading to white collar employment.  Trendy college fields of study, such as computer science, environmental studies, etc, do not lend themselves to employment in these northern communities traditionally focused on lumbering, tourism, and agriculture.  
One approach which no one seems to be discussing is for high schools to return to providing more vocational training in areas where there are jobs here.  I am talking plumbing, construction, electrical work....jobs which currently offer incomes far in excess of what most new college graduates are making.  
I assure you that there is a continuing need for these jobs, both here and throughout our nation.  Because we recently purchased a home here in northern Maine, I have had occasion to employ well drillers, heavy equipment operators, electricians, roofers, and plumbers.  None were under 55 years of age.  The plumber told me that there are now only 1/3 the number of licensed plumbers in Maine as 20 years ago.  I have no idea who will do these jobs when these fellows retire or die.  I might add that each of these individuals are relatively affluent, are home-owners, and seem to have a satisfying lifestyle.
I would also suggest an increased emphasis on obtaining improved cell service and internet connectivity to all Maine communities.  Young people (and older ones also) now regard their smart phones and electronic devices as mandatory necessities.  (One of our grown daughters vetoed us buying a place in a lovely town south of here because it had no cell coverage).  Many of today’s Maine youngsters in rural areas are simply not going to stay if they do not have connectivity.  To achieve improved coverage, state and local  politicians need to become immediately involved to re-order priorities to meet this need, just as the Rural Electrification Act was enacted by the U.S. Congress in 1936 with highly successful results.  
An additional complicating factor is that many of the local residents want to keep this region of Maine exactly as it is now, even if that means turning away new employment options.  Each year that I have been here, I have seen a lot of “No” signs in yards urging fellow citizens to veto proposed projects, such as windmills, new electric transmission lines, and highways running east-west through Maine to connect Quebec with New Brunswick.  So far, every new proposal has not been successful, and the decline in population continues.
This issue is literally a life and death challenge for northern Maine.  It is wonderful here; someone needs to keep it running.  Those high school numbers mentioned above do not lie.
I thought you might like to know.
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